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STATE

SB 504 (Kuehl)  Exposition Light Rail Line Construction Authority

The Senate Wednesday, on a party line vote, approved SB 504.  The measure will now be moved to the Assembly and will be scheduled for a hearing in the Assembly Transportation Committee.  

The MTA has adopted a “work with Author” position on the bill.  MTA staff continues to work with the author and has proposed amendments which have not been incorporated into the bill.

SB (314) Murray ½ cent sales tax for transportation projects in LA County

The Senate Wednesday, on a party line vote, approved SB 314.  The measure will now be moved to the Assembly and will be scheduled for a hearing in the Assembly Transportation Committee.

This bill will be brought to the Board for consideration in June.

AB (199) Oropeza Public Transit 

AB 199 will be considered in the Senate Public Employees and Retirement Committee Monday, June 9, 2003.  The bill now relates only to the MTA and has received no other substantive amendments.  The MTA has taken an “oppose” position on this legislation.

AB 98 (Koretz) Meal and Rest Periods

AB 98 will be considered in the Senate Labor and Employment Committee on Wednesday, 

June 11.  AB 98 would authorize the Industrial Welfare Commission to remove a public agency exemption from meal and rest period requirements of the IWC.  The MTA has taken an “oppose” position on this legislation.

Audit Request  (Senator Richard Alarcon) – MTA Financial Viability

State Senator Richard Alarcon has requested an audit of the MTA’s Financial Viability.  The Joint Legislative Audit Committee will consider the audit request on Tuesday, June 10.  Additionally, the Bureau of State Audits has notified the MTA that they will now begin work on a 2002 audit request by Senator Alarcon relating to the MTA Service Sector Program.
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